Regional Meeting 3/21/2010

Great Lakes Region

Canonsburg, PA

Loretta Baugh held the meeting during the lunch break at the Western Pennsylvania Cat Fanciers show.
2010 Great Lakes Region Award Show.   


Ron Pastor reported that the committees are in place and on schedule.  These are some, but I am sure not all, of the committees that are working hard to make the award a success:

· Award Sponsorship and Breed Medallions – Hope Gonano

· Raffle – Jerry Kithcart, Steve Oster, Peggy Gyimesi, and Crew

· Entry Clerk – Nancy Grandison
· Pot Luck – Eve Russell

· On the Road – Steve Oster & Jerry Kithcart .  

· Awards Booklet – Bob Mathis

· Awards – Wilma Van Scoyk

· Show Photographer (new) – Susan Southards

· and more volunteers (we have a great region)

2010 Region 4/6 Gala

CFA cancelled the International Show in normally held in November.  The Regional Directors of Region 4 and Region 6 immediately put into action plans for a Gala in 2010.  The Gala will be held at the fairgrounds in Indianapolis.  Our Gala in 2008 was also held in Indianapolis and the show was very successful.  Both regions earned between $6,000 and $7,000 from the show and raffle.  The Co-Show Chairman are Beth Casserly (Region 6) and Joel Chaney (Region 4).  The flyer should available on the GLR web site in the near future.  The Regional Directors and Show Chairman select the judges.  We did this because of the short notice of the Board decision and our desire to be first to contract with popular judges.  The contracts were agreed to within hours of the Board decision.  Monte Phillips will be the Master Clerk.  Individuals wishing to serve as Ring Clerks (4 from each Region) should contact Monte.  Peggy Gyimesi has volunteered to serve as committee chair for the Raffle . Contact Peggy if you would like to help. 

2015 CFA Annual

The Great Lakes Region will host the CFA Annual again in 2015.  Loretta will present our choice of cities for the Annual at the June CFA Board Meeting.


Joel Chaney reported that we surveyed the Regional Clubs as to the preference for the location.  While the survey responses were light, the Clubs overwhelmingly chose Toronto, Canada.  Jim and Rosina McGlynn will serve as chairpersons for the Annual. 
Regional Treasurer’s report.  I am attaching the Treasurer’s report.  Jerry Hamza indicated the profit and loss statement does not include the final reimbursement from CFA.  Add $2,226 to the P&L and the asset balance reported in the statements.

With Jerry running for president of CFA, Loretta has asked Rich Mastin to take over as Regional Treasurer after the Award Show weekend.   Rick has an extensive financial background.

Loretta explained that she donated $500 from the Regional Treasury to support the Junior Showmanship program.  The program is very successful in the far east.

If you have been to the Region’s website recently, Bob Mathis has done a great job of updating and improving the site. 

Jerry Hamza has started a fundraising raffle to support the Annual.  He will donate $1,000 to start the raffle.  He suggested that the region sell 500, $5.00 tickets for the raffle.  When the tickets are gone the winner will be drawn.  Then the region can start a follow-on $1,000 raffle using some of the proceeds. George Henderson volunteered to serve as the coordinator/chair of the raffle committee.  (GEHenderson1950@yahoo.com.)
There was a suggestion that clubs hold Mini Meet the Breed / cat ambassador programs with their show.  The MTB held with the Cincinnati Cat Club show was very successful.  This type of program is a way to encourage the public to learn about cat shows -   it may even increase your gate.  Loretta encouraged everyone to make the spectators feel welcome and to bring along a cat the spectator’s can touch and pet.  Clubs and the cat fancy need the public to support our hobby!

There have been several posting on the GLR list about the 50/50 raffle.  Jerry Kithcart reported that most club’s have held the 50/50 in conjunction with their show.  It doesn’t appear to impact the club’s fund raising or raffle table.   

Respectfully submitted,

Joel Chaney

